THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL
November 9, 2018
Board members present by phone:
John Seybold




Jim McGill



Peter Andrews





Jeff Campbell




Tom Raschella
Evergreen Management Present:
Reed Meredith
Others Present:


David Gross, Laird & Gross Contractors
President John Seybold called the meeting to order at 1:03 with all board members present by telephone.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To waive the meeting notice requirement and approve the agenda.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Reed Meredith noted that he has been in constant contact with association president John Seybold regarding the project and as the board is aware, has informed the board members by email of previous issues.   He then presented a brief summary of the issues surrounding the delayed completion of the Hot Tub Patio project. The project was started in late July and has experienced multiple unforeseen issues from the onset. Upon excavation, multiple unmarked and unclaimed utilities were discovered which necessitated re-drawing and amendment of the architectural plans several times. In addition, daily rain storms caused the earth walls to collapse, requiring that the site be over excavated to provide a safe working area in which to construct concrete forms. The hillside drainage pipe installed approximately 5 years ago had to be relocated. The scheduled concrete footer and retaining wall pours had to be significantly delayed as a result. The early onset of winter in early October, with 18” of snow in the month slowed progress further.  The latest issue is a requirement by the state electrical inspector that the concrete be “bonded”, which basically means grounded.
Contractor David Gross explained to the board that this “bonding” was an unknown requirement and that his company, nor the electrical contractor, had ever encountered this requirement before. Laird & Gross constructed a commercial hot tub and deck at the Mountain Edge Condominiums last year and “bonding” was not required, presumably because it was a wooden deck.   Gross explained that the inspector was requiring a copper bonding wire attached to the metal rebar inside both the retaining walls and to the footers. Gross has set up a meeting with the electrical inspector next Wednesday to determine what can be done to install the bonding wire retroactively.  Gross suggested that they may have to saw cut a 6” path in the concrete footer to install the wire. This will delay the project 10-14 days. After which, the hot tub shell can be installed and the concrete slab could be poured.  Gross will need to construct a “tent” over the site and heat the area for the concrete to cure.  He explained that this was a common practice now as contractors were building year-round in Crested Butte.

Reed Meredith informed the board that, as he had previously stated, the project was already over budget due to the extra excavation, additional concrete, installation of additional drainage control on the back side of the retaining wall, and a significant increase in the cost of the metal railings due to the increased cost of steel and their custom size requirement. Meredith noted that the project is estimated to be approximately $10,000 over budget at this time.  David Gross will provide an estimate of the additional cost to install the bonding wire after he has met with the electrical inspector next week. 
Jim McGill noted that the board of directors has the authority to utilize the association’s working capital fund to pay for the overages. The working fund balance is currently $33,000.00
After discussion, the board directed that the project should proceed, pending the outcome of the meeting between Gross and the electrical inspector. The board was in agreement to push through and attempt to complete the project in the winter months rather than shut the project down and wait for spring. 
The board also discussed that the project would clearly not be completed by the opening of the ski season and that it may be likely that the project will not be completed until after the Christmas holidays. If weather and other issues arise, it may still be necessary to delay completion until spring. 

Reed Meredith noted that the board had emailed the Buttes owners previously to inform them of the delays, so they could inform their unit manager’s and guests. He suggested that the board consider another email to inform the owners that there is a possibility that there will not be a hot tub available for the winter season.  The Board indicated that they would like to await the outcome of the meeting next Wednesday, so they will have better information to provide the owners. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:55pm. 

________________________________________         

______________________________________
Reed Meredith, Recording Secretary 



John Seybold, Buttes Assoc. President.
